

Stocks Lane, Barnsley, South Yorkshire, S75 2DF www.stmarysacademytrust.co.uk Head Teacher: Lee Spencer

Deputy Head: Jack Moore

St Mary's Academy Trust Head Office

Twitter: @stmarysbarnsley

Tel: 01226 206422 01226 206490 Fax: l.spencer@smat.org.uk j.moore@smat.org.uk 01226 282721 Tel:



Friday 10th July

Dear Parent/Carer

STAFFING 2020/21

I would like to take this opportunity to tell you our plans for the next academic year with regards to classes and staffing.

Reception - Miss Gulliver will teach the reception class. She will be supported by Mrs Ellam and Miss Murray.

Year 1 – Will be taught by Miss Bell. She will be supported by Mrs Mellor.

Year 2 – Miss Wood will continue to teach Year 2 as last year she successfully passed her NQT year in school. Year 2 will be supported by Miss Castor-Smith for four days and Miss Cook for the other day.

Year 3 – Will be taught by Miss Pollard Monday to Wednesday, with Mrs Brook teaching from Wednesday to Friday. They will be supported by Mrs Tryba. Mrs Brook will continue her role as SEN co-ordinator.

Year 4 – Will be taught by Mrs Thomas from Monday to Wednesday and by Mrs Copley on Thursdays and Fridays. They will be supported by Mrs Kitchen.

Year 5 – Miss Ryan will continue teaching in Year 5. Mrs Parker will support the class for some of the mornings and Miss Abson and Miss Walters will support in the class as well.

Year 6 - Mr Kilner will teach Year 6. Mrs Utley will continue to work in Year 6 for three days a week. The class will be supported by Mrs Parker for the remaining mornings. Mr Barker will support in Year 6 each day and Miss Saynor will also support in Year 6 in the mornings.

Mrs Saynor-Young will also continue her role as Sports Leader in the afternoons.

In addition to the staffing structure outlined above, the children will be supported by Miss Cook (Parent Support Adviser/Wellbeing Lead), Mrs Armitage (School Secretary) and Ms Crookes (Admin Assistant) and Mr Bradshaw (Caretaker).

My role, as executive headteacher both here and at Royston St. John's Primary, will continue as a permanent position. With that in mind, Mr Moore will continue his role as deputy headteacher permanently. Mr Moore will continue to be none-class based, giving him more

time to carry out the day-to-day running of the school in my absence and lead on supporting teaching and learning, literacy and behaviour.

We look forward to continuing to work with you in the next academic year.

Yours sincerely,

Lee Spencer

Head Teacher

lack Moore

Deputy Head